Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

August 19, 2002

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek


Directors present:
Mike Abel, Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, 

Laura Sites-Reynolds, Bob Williams

Others present:
Helen Abel, Peter Miller – CAMCO, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:25 pm.

Minutes of the June 30, 2002 Board of Directors Meeting were approved with corrections. 

The Board reviewed the July 2002 financial statements.

The property manager presented the proposed fiscal 2003 Budget, October 31, 2002 Estimated Statement of Fund Balances, 2002 / 2003 Replacement Reserve Worksheet. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the budget ( 4 in favor, 1 opposed) and annually increase the association dues by the consumer price index cost of living increase provided by the Department of Commerce. Effective November 1, 2002 the association dues will increase by 3%. 

The property manager reported that updating of the replacement reserve item schedule was progressing. Costs of chimney chase rebuilding, concrete piers, and concrete entry pads have been obtained. Still outstanding are the costs of water line replacement. When the latter is obtained the data with estimated useful lives and remaining lives will be provided to Bob McClintock to generate a cash flow spread sheet. The spreadsheet will be reviewed by the Board prior to making adjustments or changes in the replacement reserve worksheet. 

The following maintenance and replacement items were discussed:

1) The property manager reported that Surface Systems’ foundation rebuilding work to units 3031-3034, 3082, and 3103 was completed in July. Hydrologist Jake Hudson was engaged to provide foundation drain system plans for the rebuilt units. Jorge Benuto’s labor crew dug out areas for the drains during the week of August 12-16. During the week of August 19-23 the CAMCO maintenance crew is installing the drain systems with the Benuto crew. Foundation drain system work is to be completed by the Labor Day weekend.

2) Mr. Abel recommended that the tower buildings’ laundry rooms be inspected for proper venting of the boilers. If they are found to be improperly vented, direct venting corrections will be made. 

3) Concern was expressed over the buildings’ black trim graying in southern and western exposed areas from the application of stain after 
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4) the trim was painted. The property manager will meet with Tom Jones of Sierra Paint & Chemical and request that this condition be corrected at his expense. Should he refuse this the board recommended that another painting company be used for future staining and trim work. 

5) This summer the CAMCO maintenance crew has been painting pickets on rear decks and in the tower buildings interior stairway / hallway areas. The painting work is expected to be complete soon.

6) Asphalt crack filling will be done in the parking lot areas this fall. 

7) Damaged asphalt pathway areas will be patched this fall.

8) Repairs will be made to pathway steps this fall. Next year a contractor will rebuild pathway steps. 

9) The Board expressed interest in learning more about the process and expense of replacing all of Aspen Grove’s windows with dual pane windows. The property manager will invite Bob Stransky of Doc Gelso Construction, the firm replacing the Gold Bend windows, to a future meeting to discuss possible window replacement.

The following correspondence was reviewed by the Board:

1) A letter to each director and the property manager from the owner of 3082 concerning chimney chase leaks, water in a ditch in front of the unit by the foundation, and slow repair of the chase and foundation was reviewed. A response from the property manager to the owner of 3082 explaining the problems and reasons for delays in repairs to the unit and areas around it was reviewed. After discussion is was decided that President Reynolds would write a letter from the Board to the owner addressing his concerns. 

Mrs. Reagor reported the following on activities with the Northstar Development Advisory Committee regarding East / West Partners’ development plans:

1) The committee has recently been concentrating their efforts on reviewing traffic issues and future road plans within Northstar, on Hwy 267, and a possible secondary access road through Big Springs.

2) Plans for the Northstar Village have been scaled back. The amount of underground parking has been reduced. There will be no underground parking for commercial vehicles. The “Old Tahoe” style entry has been scrapped. Fewer retail establishments will be included in the ground floor of the Village.  Square footage of the condominiums has been reduced. The condominiums will be pre-sold before construction begins. Items still under negotiation are 1) reducing the height of the buildings from 80’ to 72’, and 2) building the Village in multiple phases. 

3) Mrs. Reagor will meet with David Tirman of EWP prior to the September 1st Annual Meeting regarding current status and plans for the parking lot adjacent to the tower buildings.
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A report on the Ad Hoc Committee for Northstar Condominium Owners was given by President Reynolds. The committee is a business forum for the Northstar condominium association to discuss common issues. After discussion it was agreed that in the future any letter which is sent from the Aspen Grove Board of Directors should first have the full backing of the Board of Directors. Two letters of candidate support from the Board were sent out prematurely in July. It will not happen again.   

The Northstar Security Agreement was presented for Board review. After discussion it was agreed that Mrs. Reynolds would compare it to last year’s contract. If there are no major changes, deletions, or reductions in service the contract will be endorsed. 

In other business, relations with the NPOA Board of Directors was discussed. It was agreed that more NPOA documents and plans concerning changes to Northstar should be shared with the Aspen Grove Board. Better communications between the two boards will reduce confusion and help relations. The Board reiterated their opposition to the 60-space parking lot planned on NPOA land. The Aspen Grove Board believes that access to the lot will interfere with the “ski back” and pose a traffic hazard to children and skiers. The Board will request a map with specifications of the proposed lot and information on maintaining the “ski back.” It was agreed that Mrs. Reynolds would write the letter of request and further suggest that NPOA consider installing an underpass for access to the parking lot. 

Preparations were made for the September 1, 2002 Annual Meeting. Agenda items were assigned to various board members and the property manager for report presentations at the meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager 

